
Complaints & Information Team, Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, Loughborough 
Rd, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Request for Information: Ref NCC-025387-17 
Parking Signs  
 
Thank you for your request for information relating to Parking Signs.  I can now let you have the 
following information. 
 

1. Has Hunters Road in Fernwood been adopted by Nottingham highways? and if not, 
why not? 

The current position is that Hunters Road is not adopted and is still under a Section 38 
agreement with the developer, David Wilson, dated 26.9.2008. The only part that is adopted is a 
small section of the road abutting properties 1 and 3. From Property No. 5 onwards is under the 
Section 38 and hence not Highway. Section 38 under the Highways Act 1980 requires that the 
developer to construct a road to Highway Authority specifications and then offer it to the 
Authority to adopt6. It is not adopted yet because that process has not been completed. 

 

2. Is a reliable bus service to be available after 3pm from Fernwood village to the railway 
station (Newark Northgate)? 

There are no current plans to extend bus services in the area. The County Council currently 
supports the 341 route off peak and the Centre bus 24 route is commercially operated. 
Unfortunately there were no developer contributions required as part of the planning consent 
which would have helped support bus services in the area. 

 

3. When the council offices open near the railway station (Newark Castle) will the car 
park be used for the employees if so how many 

4. Are there plans for the Robin Hood hotel (Newark town centre) to be demolished? If so 
when? 

5. What are the plans for the corn exchange (Newark town centre) building? 

Nottinghamshire County Council do not hold the information you request in question 3, 4 and 5. 
Newark and Sherwood District Council are the Local Planning Authority and so will hold this 
information. You can contact them at freedom@nsdc.info  . 

I hope you find the information provided to be helpful, I sorry that we cannot answer all of your 
questions. If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled, please email us at 
foi@nottscc.gov.uk  and quote the reference NCC-025387-17. 
 
 
 
 


